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OUA MEMO 00-0221-0181 
MEMORANDUM 
22 February 2021 
 

For: OUA Strand 
  
Subject:  SUBMISSION OF PROGRAMS/PROJECTS THAT CAN BE 

DEVOLVED TO LGUs. 
 
 
  

The Office of the Undersecretary for Administration (OUA) is asking all 
concerned offices under its strand to identify their current programs/projects or 
those that are for future adoption which can be proposed for implementation by 
Local Government Units (LGUs).  
 

Local governments can undertake the programs/projects through the additional 
Internal Revenue Allotment (IRA) funds they are expected to receive following the 
Supreme Court’s favorable decision on the Mandanas petition.  
 

In this ruling issued on July 4, 2018, the High Tribunal ruled that the “just 
share” of LGUs must be computed and sourced from all national taxes, and not 
just from the national internal revenue taxes. 
 

Submit the reports to usec.admin@deped.gov.ph on or before February 26, 
2021 with the subject “Programs/projects for Possible Devolution to LGUs (Name 
of Office).” 
 

For immediate and appropriate action. 
 
 
 

ALAIN DEL B. PASCUA 
        Undersecretary 
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